
 

 

 

Kia ora Parents/Caregivers, 
 

Welcome to our first newsletter for Term 2 2022. 
We have started well with the children excited to be back and 
already back into routines. 
We have a new class in A5 with Mrs Annette Graham teaching our 
Year 0 children. These new ones have made a great start settling 
well. 
 

Classes have enjoyed the fine weather and have been out running 
in preparation for our annual Cross country on Monday 23 May. 
The children from Y3-6 who finish in the first 4 places, boys and 
girls, will be invited to attend the Northern cluster run at 
Whakamarama on June 8th. 
 

We invite you to join us for this fun event on Monday 23rd from 
10:45 onwards. The programme will be as follows: 

There will be a coffee cart available for parents to buy a coffee. 
Please note children will not be able to buy drinks. 
After the final race and lunchtime the children will go back to class 
for their afternoon learning programme. 
 
 
 
 

 

Mt Maunganui 
Mon 16th May - E4 & D3 
Tues 17th May - E2 & D4 
Wed 18th May - E3 & E1 
 
 

Mon 23rd May – BC 
 
 

Wed 8th June - Whakamaramara 
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We do still have a few cases of covid around so ask that you please continue to use the online form 
on the website to record your child’s details should they test positive. We will continue to support 
children needing to isolate themselves with online learning. 
 

 

A block children are happy to be back! 

 

If you’ve been on campus you will see we have thousands of leaves! The beauty of creation is so 
evident and our Art classes are making the most of this abundance and being inspired as they 
produce some beautiful pieces. 



 

 

Now that we are in orange settings, we are able to bring more children together safely. This week 
we had our first Monday worship assembly. It was wonderful to have Te Aka and Te Awa teams 
join in the hall while other classes joined online. Mr Edmeades shared a word around the 
importance of the purpose of worship, encouraging the children. 
 

Well done Santiago Harvey for his flawless reading at 
our Anzac ceremony last week. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A big thank you to the many parents who have offered to help with coaching and managing sports 
teams throughout this winter sports season. This support is much appreciated! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Eager netball players!! 
 

 

 



 

 

This year we have established a new leadership opportunity for Year 6 students called Primary 
Helpers. This group of responsible individuals will be serving mainly in the library alongside Mrs 
Zingel, our librarian.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Livvy Fitzgerald, Maddi Arlidge, Taylor Hines, Elise Dury, Chloe Mathfield, Jaceylee Silva 



 

 

We are blessed to have a wonderful team of folk who are committed to 
praying for the school and any needs within our community. If you 
would value prayer, the team meets each Wednesday morning at 
school - you can send requests to prayer@beth.school.nz  
All requests are kept confidential to the team.  

 

Term 2 typically means for many families Winter sports - practices and of 
course games. These are an important part of children growing and 
provide opportunities for parents to guide their children in life lessons. 
Focus on the family has some excellent suggestions about how to capitalize on having your child 
involved in a sports team.  See here:  Teaching through sports 

 
We are looking forward to some great learning experiences this term and opportunities to as a 
community be able to celebrate. We have already been able to reinstate our parent help 
programmes, thank you to those who have already started coming in to support teachers and 
children in their learning. 
 
Have a great weekend. 
 
Ngā mihi, 
Karen 

mailto:prayer@beth.school.nz
https://www.focusonthefamily.com/parenting/teaching-through-sports/

